
Ashburnham Board of Health Minutes 

May 5,  2008 

 

1. The ABOH convened at 6:43with the following members present: 

Chairman; Glen Hathaway, Scott Sibley, Tom Flanagan, and Rick Metcalf of NABOH 

John McLaughlin arrived shortly thereafter 

 

2. The Agenda dated May 5
th

  was approved. 

3. The Minutes of the April 28thmeeting were approved 

4. Septic Permits approved: 

 

 53 Dunn Rd. Lot 174 

 Herve Boucher 

 

 Rindge Turnpike Lot #1 

 Robert Raffi 

 

 Rindge Turnpike Lot #2 

 Robert Raffi 

 

5. Correspondence was read 

 

*Note: Denee, please put Board of Health Regulations on line if possible 

 

 

6. David Murphy, Naukeag Hospital Realty Trust, 7:45 appointment, cancelled his appointment.  

There was a call from his office indicating that he could not attend because of a family emergency. 

David Murphy has a long history of non-compliance to requests, but the Board offered him one 

last chance to explain his case. A special meeting of the board has been scheduled for Monday, 

May 12
th

 at 7:00 

 

7. 7:15 Mary Gelinas: Tight Tank Approval 

       Rick Metcalf had nine outstanding comments that need to be addressed in the proposal,     

       contained in AB &C of the proposal. The main request was a change in the local upgrade from 10ft. 

to 8ft. from road to septic. The board approved the request with the caveat that the letter of 

approval will be held back until the changes in the document that Rick recommended are 

completed. 

 

 

8. 7:30: Variance at 62 Winding Cove Road. Chris McKenzie of Whitman and Bingham, and owners 

Paul and Mary Janell were present. 

Two variences were requested for regulations #9 and #11 

1. To allow the reserve area to be located within the present field 

2. To allow the reserve bands to be less than 4ft. 

 

The request was approved by the Board 

 

9. The board approved portable toilets for the Nashua Valley Council Boy Scout Day Camp at Split 

Rock June 28
th

-August3rd  to use portable toilets on site. 

 



10. The board approved a motion to send a recommendation to the Board of Selectmen that the Town 

Pool should be re-opened. 

 

 

The ABOH May5th meeting adjourned at 7:50pm 

 

Submitted by Tom Flanagan 

Acting Secretary, ABOH 

        


